
Report of the Shirley/Papanui Community Board to the Council meeting of 31 August 2006 

1. DEPUTATIONS BY APPOINTMENT 
 
 1.1 Santa Claus Workshop Charitable Trust 
 
  Malcolm Westgarth addressed the Board regarding the Trust’s need for alternative premises. 
 
  The Board received the information and requested that staff follow up with the group and 

investigate options. 
 

1.2 Mr Kinzett 
 
  Advice received that speaking rights were no longer required. 
 
 

Note
Please refer to the Council's minutes for the decision


